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RELIEVING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
Principal’s Network Awards 
On September 9, I attended the Principal’s Network Awards 
where a number of school staff and a parent were recipients 
of an award. Georgie Rysko, Paul Marshall and Sonja 
Dokmanovic were recipients of teaching awards, Susan Solah 
was the recipient of an administration award and Lynne 
Gardner was the recipient of a parent award. All recipients 
were successfully nominated by the school for their 
contribution to teaching and leading in their respective areas. 
Mrs Gardner is a valued member of our P&C and is our 
fundraising coordinator and very deserving of the parent 
award. Elderslie High School was also the recipient of the 
Executive Director’s Award which I had the pleasure of 
accepting on behalf of Mrs Lawrence who was on long service 
leave. 
 

 
 

Captains 2020 
I would like to thank the 2019 Captaincy Team for their 
leadership over the last twelve months. They are a very 
talented bunch of students who are sure to achieve great 
things in their future endeavours. On September 11, I had the 
pleasure of announcing our new Captaincy team for 2020. 
Our new School Captains are Cassandra McMurdo and 
Lachlan Taylor and our Vice Captains are Taylor Sheridan, 
Ryan Mills, Brianna Craig, David Truong, Trent Martin and 
Hannah Bachner. During their time as school leaders they will 
have many opportunities to contribute to school decision 
making as well as implement their own ideas in order to 
address school and student needs. 

Science Fair 
The Science faculty held their inaugural Science Fair on 
September 11. Students from Year 7-12 exhibited their 
research on giant poster boards in the school hall. Primary 
school students were also invited to participate in the fair. 
Community members were invited to view the student work, 
which was followed by a presentation of prize winners and 
awards. Every student who participated received a certificate. 
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Upcoming Events 
 

Oct 28 Yr 9 Commerce–Business in the Quad 
Oct 29 P&C Meeting 
Oct 29 HSC Drama Indiv. Project Study Day 
Oct 29 Yr 6-7 Transition Program 
Oct 30 Yr 10 CAPA Evening 
Nov 1 Yr 11 Mod History & Yr 10 History 
 Excursion – Sydney Jewish Museum 
Nov 1 Yr 9 Commerce–Business in the Quad 
Nov 4 Yr 11 Recognition Assembly 
Nov 4 Yr 11 Reports Issued 
Nov 5 Yr 6-7 Transition Program 
Nov 8 Support Unit Transition Program 
Nov 12 Pathways to Dreaming Mentor Visits 
Nov 12 Yr 6-7 Transition Program 
Nov 14 Yr 12 Formal  
Nov 15 Support Unit Transition Program 
Nov 15 Yr 7 Swim School Group 1 
Nov 19 Yr 6-7 Transition Program 
Nov 22 Support Unit Transition Program 
Nov 22/23 Schools Spectacular 
Nov 22 Yr 7 Swim School Group 2  
See back page for more details 
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It was fantastic to see the large variety of ideas and high 
quality research developed by our students. The Science 
faculty also added a little ‘pizzazz’ to the fair by conducting 
some experiments with dry ice, concluding the event by 
making ice cream, which was a hit with audience members. 
 

 
 

Shining Stars 2019 
On September 19, I attended the Shining Stars showcase with 
Mrs Robinson, Miss Dennis and Mrs Murphie. Joel Panetta of 
Year 9 played a key role as compere and mentor for 
performances throughout the showcase. He performed and 
led ‘We Will Rock You’, a music ensemble and starred in his 
own item ‘Chasing Cars’ where he sang and played guitar very 
successfully. We were all extremely proud of his highly 
competent leadership and confident performances 
throughout the concert. He deserves huge congratulations 
from our school community. 
 

 
 

Roof Replacement 
Before the holidays the library roof was replaced. During the 
holidays the roof of A block was replaced. There will be no 
further work on the school roofs until the Christmas holiday 
break. There will be no disruption to the HSC examinations as 
a result of this maintenance project.  

Ms Natalie Martin 

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 
Jennifer Villanueva (DP Years 7 & 10) 

Studying techniques for upcoming exams 
The junior school is currently embarking on their yearly 
examinations. I’d like to provide some quick tips and hints on 
how to maximise your preparation. 

 How should you study?  
• If you have been given a Revision Sheet by your teacher, 

complete it and seek help from your teacher if needed. 
• If your studying involves mathematical problems – sorry but 

there is no easy way around it. You will have to do many, 
many, many questions. Practise makes perfect! 

• Create study notes, utilising the topic Outcome sheets and 
class notes, to reinforce the content covered in lessons. Use 
a separate study book to your class book and write each of 
the points followed by summary notes, drawings and 
definitions.  

• Read over your summary, many, many times. Particularly 
before bedtime, when you are nice and relaxed. 

• If you get time make a ‘super summary’ of your summary 
on note cards (like debating cards) and take these with you 
to read if you get time (waiting for your mum shopping, 
waiting for your brother to finish soccer practice etc, you’d 
be amazed how much time you can find to study). 

• Try to write definitions without looking at your notes  
(“look, cover, write, check” – method). 

• Ask your friends to quiz you. Make a game of it and quiz 
each other. 

• Seek clarification from your teacher if necessary – spend a 
recess or lunch break ‘picking their brain’ and clearing up 
any misunderstandings you might have. 

Year 10 
Staff have been working diligently with Year 10 students to 
have any items of outstanding work submitted in order to 
satisfy their RoSA requirements. Students who have not 
submitted all tasks and worked with diligence and sustained 
effort, unfortunately may not meet requirements and gain 
their RoSA. I will be conducting interviews with ineligible 
students in the near future with Mrs Lawrence and these 
students. 

In Week 7 of this term, Year 10 students will transition into 
their Year 11 classes where they will undergo skill based 
lessons in preparation for the commencement of Year 11 
content in 2020. This period is provided to students so they 
can have an experience of senior schooling and familiarise 
themselves with their subject choices. As such, students will 
not be able to change their course selection until the 
beginning of 2020. 

From Week 7 onwards, Year 10 students continuing on to 
Year 11 will be permitted to wear the senior uniform or they 
may continue to wear their full junior uniform until the end 
of the year if they wish. There will also be changes to school 
hours as students adopt a senior timetable and the 
amphitheatre is opened up for use during the breaks as a 
designated senior area. Full details of these changes will be 
provided to students in an upcoming year meeting. Students 
will continue with sport on a Wednesday afternoon for the 
remainder of the year to ensure the mandatory number of 
sport hours are achieved. 

A reminder that with the upcoming end of year function, 
invitations are based upon students meeting an acceptable 
standard in various areas over the course of the year. A panel 
will review student eligibility and I will inform students well 
before the event if they are not going to receive an invitation. 

Information Sessions 
Over the course of this term the Senior Executive will be 
delivering a series of presentations to year groups during roll 
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call sessions. These presentations will be aimed at reinforcing 
key policies and practices to ensure that students are very 
clear about the expectations placed upon them and to 
provide opportunities for discussion and clarification as 
needed. The topics and weeks for these presentations are 
Week 2 Uniform, Week 4 Mobile Phone Use and Week 6 
Merit Scheme.  

 I hope that you all have a great Term 4 and good luck with 
your examinations. 

Mrs Villanueva 

Joanne Amos (DP Years 9 & 11) 

Year 12 2020 
Year 11 have now moved into their Year 12 studies and are 
beginning to learn the HSC content. On Monday, 14 October 
an Information Evening was held at school to provide 
detailed information to students and their parents. On the 
night students received a package of documents which 
included their HSC Assessment Guidelines and notes relating 
to key events and expectations.  The evening was well 
attended and the presentations by Mrs Shortt, Ms Caruana, 
Mr Atterton and myself included relevant policies and 
procedures that are pertinent to both school expectations 
and mandatory NESA requirements.  

Changing Courses – many students have been asking when 
they can drop a subject and the process is as follows: 
Students will be given an Application to Revise Study form to 
complete and include a written explanation of the subject 
they wish to drop and why. During the term a panel of the 
school’s executive will meet with each student to discuss this 
decision. Any changes will take effect from the beginning of 
the 2020 calendar year. The only students who can make 
immediate changes are the ones picking up an extension 
course for the HSC or are altering the level of a course in 
English or Mathematics. 

Year 9 
It is almost time for the Yearly Exams and a timetable will be 
released to students shortly. In the lead up to these 
assessments, students should be encouraged to write topic 
summaries, review the feedback from previous assessments 
and also ensure that they have all of their course notes up to 
date.  

2019 Annual Presentation Evening 
Our Annual Presentation Night will be on Tuesday 12 
December, 2019.  This is the one night of the year where we 
come together as a whole school community to celebrate the 
2019 efforts and achievements of students, staff and the 
school. Please mark the date in your calendar and I look 
forward to seeing you there. 

Kind Regards 
Joanne Amos 
 
 
 
 

Public Speaking Update 2019 
Congratulations to Lachlan Taylor and Cassandra McMurdo 
from Year 11 and Zayne Lewis and Hannah Penfold from Year 
10 on representing their fellow students at the Graduation 
Evening on Tuesday 24 September, 2019.  Congratulations 
also to Lachlan and Cassandra on chairing the same event.  
Well done to all! 

The Elderslie High School Public Speaking Competition will 
take place later this term.  Interested students should stay 
tuned to notices for more information. 

Ms Dennis 

CAPA UPDATE 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in 
making Year 7 and 8 CAPA Evening a fun and successful 
evening.  Well done to all! 

The next CAPA Evening will be Year 10 on Wednesday 30 
October, 2019 from 7.00 pm in the School Hall.  Please come 
along and support the Year 10 Music, Drama, Dance and 
Visual Arts classes.  Tickets will be on sale from the Student 
Office and are $7.00 for all.  Doors open at 6.45 pm.  See you 
there! 

The final CAPA Evening will be Year 9 on Thursday 28 
November, 2019 from 7.00 pm in the School Hall.  Please 
come along and get into the Christmas spirit, as well as 
support the Year 9 Music, Drama, Dance and Visual Arts 
classes.  They will be joined by the Vocal Ensemble, 
Orchestra, Dance Ensembles and solo performers.  Tickets 
will be on sale from the Student Office and are $7.00 for all.  
Doors open at 6.45 pm.  See you there! 

Thank you to all the parents who attended the HSC CAPA 
Information Evening.  We hope you found the information 
presented informative and helpful in assisting your child to 
prepare for HSC 2020. 

Congratulations to the HSC Music students on surviving their 
Practical Examinations on 10 September, 2019.  Well done to 
all of the students involved.   

Congratulations to the HSC Visual Arts students for 
submitting their Major Works.  Well done to all of the 
students involved. 

CAPA Calendars are available for purchase from the Student 
Office.  The calendar would make a great Christmas present 
and is an excellent memory of this year’s ensembles and 
events. 
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Elderslie High School’s Dance Spectacular on Friday 13 
September, 2019 in the School Hall was, once again, an 
amazing event.  Many thanks to the students and teachers 
from Mawarra, Cobbitty, Spring Farm and Elderslie Public 
Schools for helping to make this event bigger and better this 
year.  Congratulations to all our Dancers, Year 11 hosts, the 
Event Management Team and Entertainment class for making 
this year’s event so successful. 
 

 
 
Congratulations to all the students who participated in the 
Dance Transition Program with Mawarra, Cobbitty and 
Elderslie Public Schools.  You performed well at Dance 
Spectacular.  Many thanks to Ms Jansen from Elderslie Public 
School and Mrs Fairweather and Mrs Harloff from Mawarra 
Public School and Ms MacKellar  from Cobbitty Public School 
for all their support with this program.  

Congratulations to Savannah Nenadic from Year 8 who 
performed in the State Dance Festival on 13 September, 2019 
at the Seymour Centre as a member of the NSW Public 
Schools Dance Ensembles.  We look forward to Savannah and 
Kayla Jancovich’s performances at Schools Spectacular in late 
November.   

Congratulations to Joel Panetta from Year 10 on his amazing 
performance at Shining Stars Showcase on 19 and 20 
September, 2019 at Campbelltown Arts Centre.  Joel was the 
first ever Shining Stars Featured Artist and he was also a Music 
Captain for the program.  Well done to Tyler Smith, Samantha 
Cazalet, Arabella Eagle and Veronica Williamson for their hard 
work as a part of the Shining Stars Stage Crew.  Well done to 
all! 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Grace Davies of Year 8 on the selection of 
her Operation Art piece titled “Danish Summer Day” for the 
Touring 50.  This means that Grace’s artwork was selected in 
the top 50 artworks from the program to be showcased in 
galleries around Australia.  After the tour, her artwork will be 
displayed at the Children’s Hospital, Westmead.   

 
 
 

 
 

Best of luck to Hannah Penfold from Year 11 as she 
participates in the State Drama Festival on 25 and 26 
October at the Seymour Centre as a member of the NSW 
Public Schools Drama Ensemble.   

CAPA Faculty 

SPORT REPORT 
13’s NSW Lions Hockey Team 
Brayden Sutherland (Year 7) has just been announced in 
the U13’s NSW Lions State Side, to compete at Nationals in 
Hobart this October. Congratulations Brayden.  

Year 10 PASS Snow Camp 2019 
On Tuesday August 20, Elderslie High School Year 10 PASS 
students went on a snow trip to Thredbo. We left at 4pm 
and relaxed on the coach before a stop in Goulburn and 
arriving at our accommodation at 10pm in time to collect 
our snow gear. The next day breakfast was served at 6am 
and the bus left for Thredbo at 7am. When we arrived, we 
had 2hr lessons at 8:30 for snowboarding or skiing. The 
first lesson for most students was painful, confusing, funny 
and awkward. After that we had until 4pm to fall down the 
slopes. Some students were pros while others were still 
trying to walk in the snow without face planting. Dinner 
was served when we got back to our accommodation and 
everyone was calling dibs on warm showers.  

Day 2: Everyone had lessons again, this time we went to 
the top of the hill on the chair lifts and went from there 
learning to go right and left and constantly having to fall on 
one another to stop. Again, we all had time to practise our 
new skills and eventually most of us got the hang of things. 
Most students went exploring to the nearby Thredbo 
Village or Mt Kosciuszko. At our accommodation, two 
other schools joined us for the ultimate handball 
competition which was such a great time for interactions 
and new friends. On Friday we had our last snowboarding 
or skiing lesson which was where most videos and photos 
took place and everyone was smashing it. On our way 
home everyone was sore, tired, bruised, and positively 
overwhelmed by their time at the snow. Overall, it was the 
best weather we could possibly ask for, a great group of 
students and two great teachers that came along and I 
would DEFINITELY RECOMMEND it for our Year 10’s next 
year! Thank you everyone who made the trip memorable. 
Teachers who attended: Mr Marshall and Ms Jeffries. 

Kathleen van Niekerk 
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Open Girls Netball 
Last term, our Open Girls Netball Team headed to Wollongong 
for the NSWCHS Netball Knockout Finals. For a gruelling 2 
days, with 10 games and 1 injury, our 12 amazing and 
dedicated players stepped up to the challenge once again and 
made EHS proud of their efforts. 12 players, 1 team umpire, a 
fill in coach, an ex-student co-coach, plenty of mums, dads, 
grandparents, uncles and siblings, non-stop smiles and 
positive team attitude - this all adds up to a stunning bronze 
medal!! The girls only lost two games across the two days and 
both of these were to Sports High Schools with Netball 
programs. Our girls finished in 1st place of the comprehensive 
high schools of NSW. We are extremely proud of the effort 
and determination these girls demonstrated across the two 
days, and I know how much they appreciated all the support 
they received during the competition. Congratulations again 
to our Open Girls Netball Team! 

Ms George 

 
 

 
 

Open Girls Touch Football  
In mid Term 3, our Open Girls Touch Football Team travelled 
to Bateau Bay for the NSWCHS Touch Football Knockout 
Finals. Pictured below are 12 exhausted girls at the completion 
of the two days of very fast paced games. The girls played 
their hearts out in every game. They had a couple of 
unfortunate losses due to sleepy moments, a dominant 
performance against last year’s winners resulting in an 
exciting draw and a win to end their tournament...our girls 
came home as the 7th best Open Girls Touch Football team in 
NSW! Well done girls. Amazing effort, and you should all be 
extremely proud of yourselves! 

Ms George 

  

 

 
 

NSW All Schools Tri Series Netball  
Earlier in the year, Kiara Bloor of Year 10 was selected for 
the NSWCHS Open Netball Team. This team participated in 
the NSW All Schools Tri Series at Sydney Olympic Park in 
September. The Tri Series consists of a NSW team from 
CHS – Combined High Schools, CIS – Combined 
Independent Schools and CCC – Combined Catholic 
Colleges. Despite her young age and being one of the 
babies of the team, Kiara played WA for 6 of the 8 quarters 
of Netball. The NSWCHS Team and Kiara drew with CIS, 
won against CCC, and were crowned as the overall winners 
of the Tri Series. 

We can’t wait to see what’s next for Kiara on the Netball 
scene! Congratulations Kiara! 

 
 

Tennis News 
Reece Napier of Year 9 will be competing in the NSW 
Junior Tennis Championships at the end of October.  At the 
moment he is ranked 2355 in Australia, improving by over 
4000 in ranking over the past year. 

Good luck Reece! 

Open Girls Cricket – Round 3 
Our girls were up against East Hills Girls and they 
continued their dominant performances from their last 2 
games, scoring 121 runs from their 20 overs then bowling 
out the opposition for just 24! Captain Chelsea Polsen top 
scored with a quick fire 40 and was well supported by Kara 
Small, Kiara Bloor and Erin Bloor. In the field the Bloor girls 
once again dominated with the ball and young gun Mikayla 
Crick was superb as well. Shae Elguindy showed her all 
round abilities by scoring some runs, getting a direct hit 
run out, taking a catch and claiming the final wicket of the 
game. Next up we have the semi final against local rivals 
Elizabeth Macarthur HS who should prove to be a stern 
test as we endeavor to win this game and earn the right to 
enter the final against Westfield Sports HS.  
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Senior Student Leadership News  
Captaincy and Prefect Teams 2019 
This year’s senior leadership team consisting of the Year 12 
Captaincy Team and the Year 11 Prefects, have spent the year 
developing exciting and worthwhile initiatives to implement 
within the school to really make a difference. Before the 
Captaincy Team graduated and departed for their HSC 
examinations, they were instrumental in coordinating 
themselves and other members of the Year 11 Prefect Team 
and the school’s Student Representative Council (SRC) to 
introduce a new waste management stream to the school. 
With the help of Jake Sidney (Year 12), they filmed a short 
video to introduce our new orange return and earn recycling 
bins. This short video was embedded in a PBL lesson that was 
delivered in roll call, to help educate their peers on making 
smarter waste decisions in the playground with their bottles 
and cans etc. With the coordination of all three leadership 
teams, they were able to implement positive change. 

The last official Senior Leadership meeting was conducted in 
Week 8 of Term 3. I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all members of the 2019 Captaincy Team and 2019 
Prefect Body. They are all inspiring and determined 
individuals, who I am confident will make ongoing positive 
impacts in their future endeavours. They were an absolute 
pleasure to coordinate and work with. 

 
 

 
 

Captaincy Team 2020 
During Week 8 Term 3, the incoming Captaincy Team for 2020 
was announced, prior to the outgoing Captaincy Team of 2019 
graduating. We had a large proportion of our 2019 Prefect 
Body put their names forward for consideration and an 
electronic voting process occurred amongst staff and 
students. It was a tough choice, as they are all worthy 
candidates in different ways. It had to be narrowed down to 
one female and one male captain and three female and three 
male vice-captains (8 in total). After tallying of the votes, 
Cassandra McMurdo and Lachlan Taylor were the successful 
Captains, whilst Hannah Bachner, Breanna Craig, Taylor 
Sheridan,  Trent  Martin,  Ryan  Mills  and  David  Truong  were 

elected as Vice-Captains. This was announced at assembly 
and the outgoing 2019 Captaincy Team ceremoniously 
handed over their badges. Congratulations to the incoming 
2020 Captaincy Team and thank you to the outgoing 2019 
Captaincy Team for their hard work, commitment and 
mentorship. 
 

 
 
Ms Farrar 
Senior Leadership Coordinator 

Science Fair 
Late in Term 3, Elderslie High School hosted their first 
Science Fair. Budding scientists from Elderslie Primary 
School and Elderslie High School showcased their projects, 
across the disciplines of science, technology, engineering, 
and mathematics.   

Earlier in the year, students completed various research 
projects where they were tasked with carrying out a 
science investigation. This involved them developing a 
research question or hypothesis and following science 
method, which included completing background research, 
gathering and presenting data and discussing their 
findings. Students presented their research projects on 
poster boards. Projects of high achievement were selected 
and nominated as finalists in the Science Fair.  

The Science Fair was the perfect opportunity for the 
students to present their curiosity and creativity. The 
themes of research were vast and included investigations 
into sporting aides, cosmetics and food products, external 
influences on reaction time, electric circuitry, animal 
behaviour and genomic changes in an invasive species.  

Award recipients were presented with over $1000 worth 
of prizes, including certificates, medallions, and gift bags, 
which consisted of science kits, gift certificates, books and 
many other goodies. We thank our generous sponsors, 
who contributed towards the gift bags, including Casey’s 
Toys, United Cinemas Narellan, Kmart Narellan, Australian 
Geographic, MacDonald’s Macarthur and STILE. 

The Science Fair also included a liquid nitrogen 
demonstration by Mr Spencer, Mr Kairouz and Luke Amjah 
and Katherine Kenworthy, two of our HSC Chemistry 
students, which was complete with ice cream. 

It was a fantastic evening filled with celebration of student 

achievement in science inquiry. 
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Catching Up With Our Alumni – Erin 
Middleton Class of 2014 
Achievements at Elderslie High School 

 Most Outstanding Student in Year Group, six years in a 
row (Year 7 to Year 12) 

 Band 6 result for HSC Drama | ATAR of 93.2 

 Vice-Captain for 2014 

 Academic Awards: 
o Fraser Murray Memorial Award for 

Mathematics (2012) 
o Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute 

School Science Award (2013) 
o Western Sydney University Scholarship 

(2013) 
o UNSW Academic Achievement Award (2014) 

o Ministers Award for Excellence in Student 
Achievement (2014) 

 Other awards: 
o State Semi-Finalist in the Plain English 

Speaking Award (2013) 
o Long Tan Youth Leadership & Teamwork 

Award (2014) 

 Creative: 
o Member of the NSW State Drama Ensemble 

(2011) 
o YMCA NSW Youth Parliamentarian (2013) 
o Member of the Ballroom Dance Ensemble 

(2013/2014) 
o Lead role in School Musicals: 

 Singin’ In The Rain (Lina Lamont) 
 Bye Bye Birdie (Rosie Alvarez) 
 Seven Brides for Seven Brothers 

(Milly) 

 I was one of those ‘over-achiever’ kids at school – but 
the truth is there’s no such thing as ‘over-achieving’. 
You simply do as much as you can to get where you 
want to be, and that’s a different journey for 
everyone. I certainly didn’t end up where a lot of other 
people expected me to be when I was in high school.  

 I was a very academic student, and that was where 
everyone thought I would go, studying Science or Law. 
Instead I followed my creative passions, and every day 
I’m glad that I did. Success doesn’t have to be 
measured in exam results or what kind of degree you 
hold; it can be how you feel when you get up in the 
morning, the simple joy of being on a stage, the thrill 
of putting words on a page and creating a story. 

Achievements since 2014 
 Travelled to and volunteered in Cambodia for a ‘gap 

month’ after graduating, building fences and gardens 
in a rural village and teaching English at the local 
school; celebrated my 18th birthday at Angkor Wat, 
one of the Great Wonders of the World 

 Started a Bachelor of Arts program at UNSW, 
achieving a place on the Dean’s List for 2015, before 
transferring to an Acting course at Sydney Theatre 
School 

 Mid-2015, had a major knee reconstruction – 
afterwards, learning how to walk again, regaining 
confidence in my body and finding my strength 

 Wrote my first short play ‘Beard’, which premiered at 
Short + Sweet Sydney 2017 and was selected as a 
Festival Director’s Choice Finalist 

 Graduated from Sydney Theatre School with a 
Diploma of Arts: Acting (2017) 

 Moved to England in mid-2017 for seven months; 
travelled extensively in Scotland and Europe 
(Barcelona, Rome, Athens, Budapest, Bruges, Prague, 
Vienna, Venice), worked in a British pub, reconnected 
with my family, lived independently 
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 2018: 
o Assistant Directed the play ‘Things Not To Do 

After A Breakup’ by Wayne Tunks, at The 
Depot Theatre in Sydney 

o Played Robin Starveling / Moth in ‘A 
Midsummer Night’s Dream’ with Holroyd 
Musical and Dramatic Society, dir. Laura May 

o Played Curley’s Wife in ‘Of Mice and Men’ 
with Campbelltown Theatre Group 

o Worked as the Script Supervisor (a behind-
the-camera production role in film) on award-
winning short horror film ‘Zebra’, dir. Peter 
Spann 

o Worked as the Script Supervisor on the 
second season of award-winning web series 
‘Thirty’, dir. Leah Pellinkhof 

 2019: 
o Scholarship recipient for Faber Writing 

Academy at Allen & Unwin 
o Member of PYT Fairfield’s Ensemble program 
o Wrote and produced my first one-act play 

‘Kallistēi’, which premiered at the Sydney 
Fringe Festival 

o Played the role of Phoebe in ‘As You Like It’ 
with Wollongong-based emerging theatre 
company SHEkespeare, which produces all-
female casts of Shakespeare plays 

 

   
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Elderslie High School 
40-48 Hilder Street 
Narellan NSW 2567 

 
Phone: (02) 4658 1110 

Fax: (02) 4658 0219 
elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

www.elderslie-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Excellence. Honour. Service. 

 

  

P & C MEETINGS 2019 
 

ALL parents of students and 
interested members 

of the Elderslie community are 
invited to attend 
these meetings. 

 
Our Meeting for 2019 will be: 

 
Tuesday 29 October 2019 at 7pm 

mailto:elderslie-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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PROPOSED CALENDAR – More detailed Calendar events can be found on our school website 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wk MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

3B 

October 28 

Year 9 Commerce - 

Business in the Quad  

October 29 

P&C Meeting 

HSC Drama Individual 

Project Study Day 

12:45pm Yr 6-7 

Transition Program 

October 30 

Year 10 CAPA Evening 

 

October 31 November 1 

Year 11 Modern History 

& Year 10 History 

Excursion - Sydney 

Jewish Museum  

Year 9 Business - 

Commerce in the Quad  

4A 

November 4 

Year 11 Recognition 

Assembly 

Year 11 Reports issued 

November 5 

12:45pm Yr 6-7 

Transition Program 

November 6 

 

November 7 November 8 

9.30am - 3.25pm 

Support Unit Transition 

Program  

5B 

November 11 November 12 

Pathways to Dreaming 

Mentor Visits 

12:45pm Yr 6-7 

Transition Program 

November 13 

 

November 14 

Year 12 Formal  

November 15 

9.30am - 3.25pm 

Support Unit Transition 

Program  

Year 7 Swim School 

Group 1 

6A 

November 18 

 

November 19 

12:45pm Yr 6-7 

Transition Program 

November 20 

 

November 21 

 

November 22 

9.30am - 3.25pm 

Support Unit Transition 

Program  

22 & 23/11 Schools 

Spectacular  

Year 7 Swim School 

Group 2 


